



## City of Sarnia

## **MEDIA RELEASE**

DATE: March 13, 2020 RELEASE DATE: Immediate

FROM: City of Sarnia Primary Control Group

SUBJECT: COVID-19 Update and Cancellation of Various Programs

The City of Sarnia Primary Control Group is meeting daily to monitor COVID-19 updates from Lambton Public Health. Please refer to <a href="https://lambtonpublichealth.ca">https://lambtonpublichealth.ca</a>

The City is taking preventative measures based on discussions with Lambton Public Health and information received from both the Provincial and Federal Governments. These measures are in place as a result of collaborative discussions between concerned agencies.

As a result of these discussions, the following has been put into place:

The City of Sarnia March Break Day Camp at the Lawrence House, is now cancelled.

As of midnight tonight, all hockey arenas and the Strangway Community Centre will be closed until April 5, 2020. The City will continue to monitor the situation and update the citizens of Sarnia as soon as information is available.

Refunds for all cancelled programs will be issued accordingly.

Presently, City Hall and all other City services are being maintained. Visit our website at <a href="https://www.sarnia.ca">https://www.sarnia.ca</a> for any updates.

## For further information, please contact:

Lambton Public Health 519-383-8331 or <a href="https://lambtonpublichealth.ca/">https://lambtonpublichealth.ca/</a>

TeleHealth Ontario 1-866-797-0000

City of Sarnia, Customer Service Division 519-332-0330 ext. 3131 or <a href="mailto:customerservice@sarnia.ca">customerservice@sarnia.ca</a>

City of Sarnia, Parks and Recreation Department 519-332-0330 ext. 3211 or <a href="mailto:parksandrecreation@sarnia.ca">parksandrecreation@sarnia.ca</a>